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March 29, 2021 

 
Mayor Rhodes-Conway 
Council President Carter 
City of Madison 
210 Martin Luther King Jr., Blvd. 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
RE: Report of Lobbying Ordinance Enforcement Actions taken by the Office of the City 
Attorney 

Dear Mayor Rhodes-Conway and President Carter: 

Under Sec. 2.40 (12)(d) of Madison General Ordinances, the City Attorney is required to file a 
report with the Mayor and Common Council concerning enforcement actions taken under this 
Section of the Ordinances, no later than April 1 of each year. 

This letter is to report that no Lobbying Ordinance violations were reported to the Office of the 
City Attorney during calendar year 2020 and therefore no enforcement actions were taken by 
this Office during that calendar year.  There were 67 lobbyists registered with the City Clerk in 
2020. 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 

Steven Brist 
Assistant City Attorney 
 
 


